LONGHOUGHTON COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE TRUST

(Longhoughton Village Development Trust)

(Registered Charity Number 1133597. Registered Company Number 07031153)

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING HELD MONDAY 10th OCTOBER 2022
AT THE COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE
1 Trustees  Participating:
David Arscott, Adrian Hinchcliffe, Vicky Kelly (on-line), Stewart Barrett.
In attendance: Jeremy Pickard, Leeann Pickard (part).

Apologies for Absence
Eleanor Phillips, Annie Arscott, Andy Sargent, Kris Cochrane, Wendy Handley, Andrew McDade
 2
Minutes of  Previous Meeting to approve.

a)
Minutes of the Meeting held 12.09.22

The minutes were agreed as a correct record.
b)
Minutes of the Special Meeting held 28.09.22

The minutes were agreed as a correct record.
3
Resignation of Annie Arscott
Annie resigned as a Trustee/Director on 26 September 2022. Annie gave the reason for her resignation as the commitments that she has and the need to find more time for family and other responsibilities. Annie will like to continue running her family sessions and be available for opening and closing and other  tasks.

Annie was thanked for her considerable contribution to the Trust and to LRFC over the last two years.

4
Matters Arising from the Minutes 
a)
Site signage including safety signs. Ellie had reported no progress with the Football foundation but the safety signs are ready to put up on the 3G.


ACTION ELLIE/ANDREW McDADE

b)
Facilities for young people. 



There is funding for more sessions during the School holidays and Annie will organise these.

Adrian to contact Annie about the Games nights to see if there is synergy.










Action ANNIE /ADRIAN
c)
Floodlighting Inspection.  No response had been received to an email to Steadfast Security System although it is understood that they do intend to come and do a light check. 
ACTION ADRIAN
d)
Specification for Floodlight Improvements. Adrian had produced a specification that had been circulated and approved. This could now be used to obtain quotations. More than one quotation is likely to be needed for a funding application. Stewart and David to contact appropriate companies/contacts to obtain interest/quotes. Adrian had already talked to Brian Watson who will look to obtain quotations from his network.
e)
Electrical contracting work. It was agreed that the Trust should try to find a local electrical company that could take responsibility for maintaining the electrical distribution system. If a company can be found we would need to discussion with them on the annual workload.

 ACTION ALL

f)
Trophy for LRFC – LRFC has suggested that the trophy could be for the ‘Young Volunteer of the Year’. It was agreed that this was appropriate and David would obtain a suitable trophy.
g)
Storage of Alcoholic Drinks. The debate
 was whether alcoholic drinks can be stored in the fridge in the kitchen. There was a view that any alcoholic drinks stored at the Centre should be kept locked away and out of sight. There are many users of the Centre and all have access to the kitchen and it was inappropriate to have alcoholic drinks open and accessible. Equally, it does not give the right message.  For those who are aware, it becomes an attraction for break-ins. Space had been made available in the cupboard in Meeting Room 1 for a large refrigerator which is lockable. It was understood that the refrigerator has been acquired but is awaiting transport to bring it to the Centre. It was noted that the contents of the refrigerator will not be covered by the Trust’s insurance.

h)
Appointment of the Site Maintenance Manager.  At a previous meeting Andy McDade had volunteered to take over the monthly fire alarm and emergency lighting tests. He had still to meet Andy Sargent for a handover.  It was agreed that Andy should be appointed to this post.  Jeb Pickard and Chris Cochrane are all also willing to be involved in some way if needed. 
5
Secretary’s Report
5.1
Children’s Play area Monthly Inspection
Jeremy Pickard has volunteered to take on the monthly inspection of the Children’s Play area and this was fully agreed. Jeremy had set up a reporting sheet and a description sheet and had already done an inspection. He was also undertaking a number of remedial actions that are required such as weed removal and the cut back of vegetation. Jeremy would report his monthly inspection. Jeremy was thanked for taking this initiative.
5.2
Electricity Contract
Opus had not confirmed the new contract from 01.08.22. SSE has stated that the supply is still with them. OPUS say they did not submit the documentation for the new contract. This means that for August and September the Trust has gone onto the SSE out of contract rates. Stewart contacted SSE and has agreed that from 01.10.22 the Trust transfers onto a six month contract. The evaluation of this contract looks like the Annual cost will be over £11,000 but we will then receive Government discount should reduce this. At the time of writing this report it is not clear what we will actually be paying. Stewart stated that he had not yet received confirmation from SSE of the six months contract.
OPUS has let us down along with the broker who negotiated this contract. There is negligence somewhere in these transaction which could well cost the Trust. 
5.3
Insurance Renewal. The insurance has been renewed. The final premium was £1,544.39 after an upward adjustment for the film and streaming equipment.
5.4
Induction of New Trustees. Still outstanding.  




ACTION ADRIAN
5.5 
Renewal of the Premises Licence. 
The Licensing Committee on 29.09.22 approved the application to vary the Premises Licence. A new Premises Licence has now been received which states the following times for each licensed activity and the opening and closing times. The Policy and the Hire Agreement have been updated to reflect these changes. The web site will need to be updated.

	Activity
	Licensed
	Times for which it is Licensed

	a) the performance of plays
	Yes
	08.00 - 23.00  - All Year

	b) the exhibition of films
	Yes
	08.00 – 23.00 – All year

	c) indoor sporting events
	Yes
	08.00 – 23.00 – All Year

	d) boxing or wrestling entertainment
	No
	

	e) the performance of live music
	Yes
	08.00 – 23.00  - All Year

	f) the playing of recorded music
	Yes
	08.00 – 23.00 - All Year

	g) the performance of dance
	Yes
	08.00 – 23.00 – All Year

	f) entertainment similar to a,b,c,e,f,& g above
	Yes
	08.00 – 23.00 – All Year

	g) the Provision of hot food/drink after 11.00pm
	No
	

	h) the supply of alcohol
	Yes
	10.00 – 23.00 Monday to Sunday


The Sale of Alcohol

The premises are licensed for the sale of alcohol during the hours shown at (h) above. The Trustees continue to be jointly responsible for the sale of alcohol under the Licensing Act 2003. The hirer may apply to The Trust for an agreement to sell alcohol during the licensed hours. If the request is agreed a fee of £20 will be payable. The agreement to sell alcohol is at the discretion of The Trust.
There should preferably be a Trustee present when alcohol is being sold. However, if this is not possible the Trust will require the hirer to identify a responsible person (ideally who holds a Personal Alcohol Licence) who will be present. The Trust will require the completion and signing of the Form included at Appendix 1. The map showing where alcohol can be sold and consumed was also approved and we will need to keep this on display.

NCC Planning had also said that the Trust only has planning permission for activities up to 9.00pm each night. This to be looked at.






ACTION ADRIAN

LRFC Hire of the Premises incorporating the licence fee. 


David asked for a check to be made on whether LRFC has paid the amount of the Licence fee of £180 for the hire of the Centre over the last year?





ACTION STEWART

5.6
Northumberland Estates Complaint. 
It was agreed that we obtain the Land Registry authoritative plans for each of these properties as a starting point and that Adrian and Stewart consider taking this up with the occupiers in what they consider to be the most appropriate way.







ACTION ADRIAN /STEWART

5.7
Complaint from Mr Stephen Jones of 17 Elworthy.

David Arscott had seen Mr Jones and had a long conversation with him about the issue and the suggestions that Mr Jones had made to avoid the problem. David had said that LRFC would try to minimise this problem. No further action is needed.
5.8
Sport England Funding . 
All the activities are now underway apart from the Games Nights.  We need to get this organised. We need  volunteers to run it  and a table tennis coach. David said there was someone in the RAF who may have a certificate and he would approach him. There was discussion on the type of games that could be put on. Table tennis, snooker and darts are a possibility but the latter would need some form of screening to prevent damage. Board games are also a possibility.
The need for DBS certificates was discussed without any conclusion.







ACTION ADRIAN/DAVID

5.9
Alcohol Licence Payment. 
Stewart confirmed that a direct debit had been set up.
6
Treasurer’s Report
LCSCT FINANCIAL POSITION AT 30 SEPT 2022 (Year end3,130

Lloyds Bank





£

Treasurers Account: 




43,130 

Warm Hub





  3,746 (including £1,184 lunch club)

Xmas lights

  



     436

Aldemore Bank





25,000

C & C Bank (120 day)




69,690



TOTAL





          £142,002
Restricted/designated funds included above £128,124 

£53,698 restricted – Lottery Grant, Sport England Grant & Play area
£73,242 designated - 3G and Centre sinking funds 
£1,184 lunch club monies.  

General funds balance




 £13878.

Major outgoings since Sept meeting:

Electricity bill





 £646

Annual insurance renewal 



£1,544
(£895 support claimed from Parish Council)

Notable income:  

C&C Bank interest now in excess of £120 per month and increasing.

Sport England Grant £4,061

Noteable expenditure:
£1200 payable to Consultants assisting with 3G refurbishment programme funding.

£288 for electrical testing fee plus £432 remedial work.
Outstanding debts to 30 Sept 

£1750 but all being actively pursued – all old/older debts.  
7
Development Strategy
7a)
Business Plan and Development Strategy 2022—2027

Being updated for recent changes. The Football Foundation has asked for a copy and a copy has been sent to Tony Kirsop.









ACTION ADRIAN

7b)
Heritage Lottery Fund – Conversion of the Changing Rooms 

Progress is as follows:

·  Further guidance sought from Paul Taylor but no firm quotation received. Adrian saw him the day of the  meeting and he verbally stated £1,000 to £2,000 for all the work he had mentioned.
· Jeremy Pickard had produced an electronic model of the Centre working from the original drawings. From this model he was able to pull off drawings of the Centre which may be suitable for the planning application. Jeremy had also been in contact with the Architects who had produced the drawings for the original build. They still have the drawings and could easily produce the drawings that we need for the planning application. They had indicated that a fee of £425 plus VAT may be sufficient for this work. It was agreed that further contact be made with the Architects to ensure that what they can offer meets our timescales and requirements. Jeremy was thanked for taking this initiative.







ACTION ADRIAN/JEREMY
· The priority was to get planning approval for the conversion of the two changing rooms. After that the external timber framed building would be dealt with.
· Community Action Northumberland had indicated that additional funds would be available to the £31,500 approved to cover the cost increases since the original estimate in November 2021.
· The Builder had been approached for a guide price on the infra-red film heating system but nothing received so far.
7c)
Recertification of the Astro-turf pitch.
Following the meeting on 28.09.22 Stewart had arranged for the necessary work to be done to the pitch on Tuesday 1st November 2022.
7d)
Replacement of the Astro-Turf Pitch
Following the Trust’s meeting of 28.09.22 further contact had been made with Mark Woodall. Mark had made a mistake with his original quotation for finding the funding. He had now corrected this to £1,000 plus VAT up front and 1 percent of the funding obtained. Tony Kirsop had been in contact with Adrian to establish which funders we had received funding from in recent years. This information had been sent.

7e)
Rural Energy Project through the Rural Design Centre.  
The project was to be announced at the Rural Catalyst Conference on 06.10.22.
7f)
Projection and Streaming Equipment.
 Agreed that we need a written policy. Ellie has passed to Annie the notes she had compiled a few years ago. We need to be clear on what is needed.  We need someone to take responsibility for running the film sessions. Kris to enquire about the RAF arrangements.



ACTION KRIS
7g)
Becoming a Community Hub.
Adrian said that he had made no progress with the application to for funding from ‘Awards for All’ but he hoped to look at this within the next few weeks.




ACTION ADRIAN
8
Centre Bookings and Hire Manager

Booking Packages

Ellie is still in the process of setting up the new web site and booking package. Trustees thought that a briefing from Ellie on progress would be very helpful.



ACTION ELLIE
9
Increase in Hire Fees
It was understood that the increase for the hire of the Astro-turf pitch will be implemented from 01.09.22 and the new single rate from 01.09.22.

10
Site Maintenance Manager

No report.
11
Communications and Publicity  Manager

It was agreed that we do need a Communications and Publicity Manager.

The Centre’s first Newsletter had been produced and distributed to all residents with the Community Newsletter. Adrian had produced this and Chris Thomas had volunteered to do the design. It covered two full pages.

Reference was made to the Community Centre Facebook page. Currently Ellie is responsible for this. Vicki was prepared to take responsibility for the Facebook page. This needed a meeting with Ellie.











ACTION ELLIE/VICKI

12
Sponsorship

David reported on a LRFC meeting about taking forward the sponsorship ideas previously discussed. The concept is to sell to Businesses some advertising space on the inside of the Astro-turf pitch. Fresh assessment of the sizes of the adverts had been made with the intention of only having them at a lower level so not to obscure vision of play from the outside. They had estimated that £21,000 revenue could be raised over a three year cycle. The Trustees thanked LRFC for taking this initiative and after discussion suggested that it should be guided by the following principles:
· All revenue and costs to be accounted for through the Trusts books of account.

· The Trust to approve the names of the Companies that are to advertise.

· Decisions on any surplus to be taken by the Trustees.

· Any division of a possible surplus between the Trust and LRFC to be agreed by the Trustees.

13
Warm Hub

Stewart raised concern for residents in view of the escalation in energy costs and the cost of living. He suggested that the Centre should be able to open its doors and invite in residents for warmth, meals and other purposes, very much along the lines of the concept of the ‘Warm Hub’ which the Centre is. The Trustees agreed with this. Adrian said that he was trying to promote this concept with the Parish Council at their next meeting. It called for the Parish Council and the Trust to work together on this. Additionally, it needed volunteers to runs these sort of sessions. It was also important to involve the Community Luncheon team. Stewart volunteered to be involved in any ‘Warm hub’ sessions as a member of a volunteer group.
11
Meeting Dates for 2022
 10.10.22, 14.11.22 12.12.22
Appendix 1
Longhoughton Community & Sports Centre Trust Ltd

Westfield Park, Park Road, Longhoughton NE66 3JH

Reg Charity Number 1133597

Company House Number 07031153

Tel no: 01665 572315

On behalf of LCSCT Trustees:

I hereby authorise the following person(s) to sell alcohol under the Licensing Act 2003 on these premise during the permitted hours and in accordance with the premises licence on the following date:

Date  

__________________________________

Function
__________________________________

This authority applies whether or not a trustee is present on the premises at the time of the sale or supply of alcohol. I can confirm these persons have been made aware of his/her legal responsibilities under the 2003 Act.

Signed on behalf of the Trustees

Name…………………………………… Signature…………………………………………. Date………………….


I (we) sign below in the knowledge that it is an offence to:

· Knowingly sell, attempt to sell or allow the sale of alcohol to a person who is drunk.

· Sell or supply alcohol to a person under 18 years of age.

· Allow licensable activities to be conducted otherwise in accordance with the premises licence and the conditions it contains.

· I also understand that I require individuals who appear to me to be under 18 years of age (or any older age as may be specified in the premises licence holders age verification policy) to produce on request, before being served alcohol, identification bearing their photograph, date of birth and a holographic mark.

Signed: ………………………………………….  Print Name: …………………………………….. Date……………..

Do you hold a Personal Alcohol Licence    YES/NO. If YES please state the licence number………………………………….

Signed: …………………………………………. Print Name: …………………………………….. Date:……………..
Do you hold a Personal Alcohol Licence    YES/NO.  If YES please state the licence number…………………………………
Confirmation by the hirer if different to the person above.

Signed………………………………………….. Print Name………………………………………… Date………………
7

